Town of Denning - Town Business Meeting

Held on Tuesday, June 12, 2012 at the Denning Town Hall. Called to order at 7:02 p.m. by Supervisor Bruning

Minute book signed prior to the opening of the meeting.

The Supervisor presented the Board with the Budget vs. Actual thru May of 2012.

Present: Supervisor Bruning

Councilmen: Mike Dean, Paul Schoonmaker, Kevin Smith,

and David Brooks

Also present: Highway Superintendent Dan Van Saders

Highway Vouchers presented (see warrant # 6, voucher#117-145) Motion to approve and pay highway vouchers by Councilman Mike Dean, 2nd by Councilman Dave Brooks, All in favor. Motion carried by a 4 to 0 vote

General Vouchers presented, (see warrant #6, voucher #91-121) Motion to approve and pay general vouchers by Councilman Paul Schoonmaker, 2nd by Councilman Kevin Smith, All in favor. Motion carried by a 4 to 0 vote.

Highway Superintendent Van Saders inform the Town Board that the FEMA close out is moving forward and all projects have been signed off on. Peekamoose Road approved total is \$1,521,443.74. The Town has received \$31,600 for the smaller projects. The project written for Town of Neversink is \$23,281.

Truck repair and discussion opened by Highway Superintendent Van Saders regarding the 2007 truck.

Supervisor Bruning informs the Town Board that he has called Legislator John Parete in regards to Ulster County taking Peekamoose Road.

Sexual Harassment Policy is reviewed and discussed. Motion to approve and adopt by Councilman Kevin Smith, 2nd by Councilman Mike Dean, All in favor. Motion carried by a 4 to 0 vote.

Lifeline telephones for low-income residents is discussed with the information available in the Town Clerk's Office.

Motion to adjourn at 8:03 p.m. by Councilman Mike Dean, 2nd by Councilman Kevin Smith, All in favor.

Respectfully Submitted by Joy Ann Monforte, Town Clerk